
 

                               Sunday Service 10AM 
CTL eNews for June 5-11, 2025 

Please contact Sandy at ctl.welcomel@gmail.com for contributions to the eNews 
 

June   
Sunday, June 8  - 10 am Worship service - PENTECOST Sunday 

         - Noon to 3 pm - Pinole Pride & Juneteenth celebration - Fernandez Park 

Saturday, June 14 - 9am-noon - Safe Church training in-person at CTL (see article below) 

 Sunday, June 15 - 10 am Worship service - Father’s Day 

Saturday, June 21 - 2 pm  Stephanie Smith Vocal Concert at CTL (fundraiser for CTL) 

Sunday, June 22 - 10 am Worship service  (earth day/summer solstice celebration) 

           3 pm Bishop’s Committee meeting via Zoom  
 

1st Sunday Special Donations in June go to the CTL Sabbatical Fund so that when Lois has 
time to take a sabbatical, we can bring in substitute priests. 
 

CTL at the Sunday, June 8 Pinole PRIDE/Juneteenth Celebration in Fernandez Park - 
Come visit the CTL display at this celebration of our gay, lesbian and Black friends from noon - 
3 pm on Sunday! Thank you, Chris Cornish (and helpers Cristina Rich and Elsa Stevens), for 
organizing our presence at this neighborhood event! There will also be entertainment and 
various activities in addition to the booths/tables. Please see the Activities document that was 
attached to the email that delivered this e-News. 

 

SAFE CHURCH training at CTL!! Saturday, June 14 from 9 am - noon. Anyone who has a 
key to the CTL building is required by the Diocese to repeat this training every 3 years. This 
3-hour in-person, no-cost training replaces 4+ hours of online courses. So please mark this 
date on your calendar! If you don’t know whether you need this training, check with Sandy.   

 

Layette Project - The collection of newborn items is complete and is totally 
phenomenal!  Margaret Young has done a great job in encouraging both our 
congregation and other groups of people to support this very worthy cause!  

Margaret and Christine Nadeau have inventoried the donations and will be delivering them to 
the Regional Medical Center Auxiliary on June 5. Thank you to everyone who donated so 
generously to this project! 
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   Communion for homebound CTL members:  
We have a Eucharistic visitor  who will bring  
the communion elements (bread/wine/juice) 
and/or also do a service in your home. Please 
contact  Elaine Glimme (510) 859-5317 or 
ElaineGlimme@comcast.net  
 

2025 Bishop’s Committee: Please contact a 
Committee member if you would like to have a 
specific item addressed at one of the monthly 
Committee meetings.  All congregation members 
are welcome to attend the monthly meetings, 
which are held on Zoom. Contact Sandy to get 
Zoom access information. 

Elaine Glimme (Senior Warden) 510-859-5317     
(Junior Warden)   unfilled                                    
Chris Cornish   415-314-8144                                
Paul H.           510-579-4725                                
Tony Ma           213-220-3435                                
Cristina Rich     510-741-8076                            
David Stevens  707-291-1055                               
Christine Nadeau (Treasurer)   510-275-3341       
Sandy McNeel (Clerk)   510-691-0310 
 

 
Donations and pledge payments to support 
CTL and our various ministries may be given at 
https://christthelord.gvtls.com, or by sending a 
check to the church. Remember you can always 
give to charities of your choice at any time.  
 
 
The “Ark” Birthday/Special Intentions Bank 
donations go to “World Central Kitchen”. This 
not-for-profit, non-governmental organization is 
first to the frontlines, providing meals in 
response to humanitarian, climate, and 
community crises. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Prayer List  O Lord, please remember the 
friends and family for whom we now pray. 
Comfort them and ease their suffering.    
Bless them with Your loving care, renew their 
strength, and provide comfort.     

We ask this in Your holy name.  Amen.  
 

- For Linda Morgan, who fell and is 
recovering from a head laceration. 
 

- For Joe and Kathy Cleberg as they each 
prepare for medical procedures (Joe - 
heart artery stent placement; Kathy - 
mastectomy for breast cancer) 
 

- For Ty Johnson for healing and good 
response to treatment for cancer. 

 
- For Lewis Davis for peace as he grieves the 

death of his Aunt Mary and his friend, Eileen.  
 

- For Sally Cash for healing and comfort. 
 
 

 

  ////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////// 
 

Interfaith Council of Contra Costa County   
 
For more details and information about 
Interfaith Council events, please contact 
Christine Nadeau 
christinenadeau50@yahoo.com or 
510-275-3341 
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